February 1, 1957.

Mr, John B. Strauss
111 Sutter Street
San Francisco, Cal.

Deayr Mr. Blrauass:

1 ghall certainly appreciate it 1f you will get in touch
with me when you e&' ‘eoms east as you say you expect to. O sourse
the matter of Shoraeied of the proposed memorial bridge at Washington
Cromsing ien't anything thet can be rushed through in & harry. 1
em guite certain from our previous experience that unless oy until
we get something in pictorial form svailable for p cmotional nee
thers will be 1ittle likelihood that we can get any interest in the
project wide-spresd or specific enough to bring in any resuite.

‘ If the bridge is built at all 4% will undoubtedly have o
be & fedeyrsl project. I am not in any position, therefore, and .
shan't be of course, to gusrantes anyihing with regavd to enginesring.
service. Aleo our appropriatione have boen s severely oul that -
we should have to depend upon the generosity of those interested to

do any such preliminary work and itwes because of youy previous
expression of willingness to do this thab I wrobe you. Pergonally
and speaking for the Department we should of course be glad to do.
anything in the interest of those who geve preliminsry time to it
that we gould, “1f the project comes to fruition. I am snclosing
some further dats as suggested im your letler and of oourse it is
understood you will feel perfecily free te uss it or not as you wigh.
Thers have bheen no soundings msde in connection with the property
bepmuse it has mover been far encagh aloeng to Justify expense for R
such work. There ie hard rock uniformally at approximately river level,

“. . 1 shall be very glad to make srvengemente to go up on
to the ground with you or Mr. Paine if you will get in touoh with
me; 'Wh,ai;i Yyou mre availabla in this part of the country.

e o ¢, P, Wilber, Chisef
CPW/MY Division of Forests & Parks.



